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PUBLIC NOTICE:  
ZIMRA REGISTERED CLEARING AGENTS 

REQUIREMENT TO ATTACH PROOF OF PAYMENT ON BILLS OF 

ENTRY FORM 21 OR FORM 49 

This notice serves to inform all registered clearing agents involved in clearance of 

commercial goods for consumption on bills of entry Form 21 or Form 49 on behalf of 

their clients that from 1 October 2021 they are now required to attach verifiable proof of 

payment from the bank confirming that funds to cover duties have been deposited into 

the ZIMRA bank account. The transaction reference number shall be endorsed on Box 

44 of the bill of entry.  

Failure to attach proof payment and endorsing the transaction number or reference will 

result in a query notifications (F45) being raised requesting the same, and would be a 

violation of Section 44 of the Customs and Excise Act. 

 

Follow us on Twitter  @Zimra_11 Facebook   www.facebook.com/ZIMRA.ZW 

and website: www.zimra.co.zw 

 

My Taxes, My Duties: Building my Zimbabwe!! 
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